DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES
ANALYST: MIRANDA LESKINEN

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2025 Revised Budget, Biennialized
	
	$227,166,166
	
	$224,266,582
	
	45.8
	
	0.0

	2026-2027 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$1,547,497
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2026-2027 Decision Packages
	
	$30,936,120
	
	$31,409,272
	
	2.0 
	
	0.0

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$259,650,000
	
	$255,676,000
	
	47.8
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, biennialized
	
	14.3%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, biennialized
	
	13.6%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: State and federal funds, local cities, outside grant funds, philanthropies



DESCRIPTION

The Developmental Disabilities and Early Childhood Supports Division (DDESCD) is a division of the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) that, as part of its services portfolio, provides services for King County residents with developmental disabilities and their families. Services include early intervention for infants and toddlers with developmental delays, employment services for youth and adults, informational outreach, resource coordination for families of children with developmental disabilities, school to work training, independent living and community integration, and more.

The provision of direct services is mostly carried out through contracts with community non-profits, with department staff performing strategic planning, coordination, contract management, compliance, and billing functions.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed 2026-2027 biennial budget for Developmental Disabilities is approximately $259.6 million, a 14% increase from the 2025 biennialized revised budget, with a net addition of 2.0 FTEs. Notable proposed budget changes include:

· Increase revenue and expenditure authority (by approximately $30 million) to align service levels to anticipated revenue for current programs within the division. For context, DCHS passes through funding from the State to community-based providers for ESIT (early support for infants and toddlers) services, adult employment services, adult day services, community information, outreach, and referral services. Of note, a recent change in State law (SB 5263) increased State funding for special education. Without the requested increase in expenditure authority, Executive staff indicate that the County may have to return funds to the State, though the County would still be obligated to fund services for eligible clients regardless of available resources.
· Add 1.0 FTE and $382,957 for an ESIT senior evaluator position.  According to Executive staff, this position will focus on systems-level performance measurement and program evaluation support. 
· Add 1.0 FTE and $345,277 for a business and finance officer who would focus on financial monitoring support.

The proposed budget would also make a central rate adjustment and a few technical adjustments, including a vacancy rate adjustment to capture salary savings from employee turnover.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues for this appropriation unit.
